

TYSOE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

Details included on the Parish website: Tysoe.org.uk

Secretary Isobel Watson, email nutmeg51@btinternet.com

Chairman Shirley Cherry, email shirley@cherrybranding.co.uk

Village Hall 7.30pm Tuesday August 23th 2016

MINUTES

1. Welcome to the meeting given by the Chair

Present: Shirley Cherry, David Roache, Jeremy Rivers-Fletcher, Isobel Watson, Wayne Cressman, Jacqui Sinclair, Keith Risk, Colin Locke

Three members of the public were present.

2. Apologies: Apologies were received from Mike Sanderson, Alison Mallalieu,

3. Tysoe Flower Show

Our Flower Show activities were discussed and deemed to be a success. 11 names were collected and will be added to the list of interested parties. Shirley to check the number of leaflets which were handed out at the Flower Show.

A post box and more leaflets were put in Cost Cutters. Isobel to make clear what the boxes are for.

Jeremy, Isobel and Shirley to plan the distribution of the leaflet to Tysoe residents asap.

Leaflet to go on website. (Shirley and Jane to arrange)

Flower Show materials to be used again at the cricket match coming weekend. Shirley and Jeremy to support. Other helpers welcome.

4. Planning guidelines and SDC's core strategy

No update expected or needed.

5. Local Service Village consultation

The draft letter to Lower Tysoe residents was discussed and the pros and cons of inclusion in the LSV were discussed in detail.

It was agreed to make an amendment to the last paragraph and then to distribute to Lower Tysoe residents.

Keith Risk raised a number of objections, but the plan of action was agreed upon by a majority of 2:1 by the three members of the PC present.

6. Housing Needs Survey update

A meeting has been arranged with Sarah Brooke Taylor on Monday 6th Sept at 7.15pm. Shirley, Alison and Wayne to attend. The purpose of the meeting is to understand more about the Survey and how much we can 'piggyback' it with our own questions. We need to understand the mechanics of the survey - how it is issued, collected and who does the analysis.

7. Site Allocation – what needs to happen next?

David R and Mike S met with Neil Pearce, consultant. He is involved in NPs at Kineton, Bideford, Snitterfield and Stratford Town. He is SDC's consultant of choice for this work.

David and Mike briefed him on what has been achieved and he was complimentary on the progress already made e.g. the mapping and ranking of sites done to date.

He will give us quote for this work. PC needs to make an application to Locality. We have £9000 available from Locality of which we have used £5,000. The £4,000 remaining should be sufficient to complete the work. Mike S and Jane to work on grant application.

8. Other Consultation.

To be discussed in greater detail when Alison is present and able to report on her meetings with the other PCs.

9. AOB

None

10. Date of next meetings

Thursday 8th September 7.30p.m.

Meeting concluded at 9p.m.